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Steve Walker 
 

 
 

February 2022. 
 
To: Department of Local Government WA. 
 
RE:  Local Government Proposed Reforms Consultation 2022. 
 
Hello Department of Local Government Western Australia. 
 
In addition to the 31 page Reform summary file (my comments with). 
 
From the Fact Pages: 
1. Earlier intervention, effective regulation and stronger penalties. 
Problems, disputes and dysfunction within local government impacts upon ratepayers, local 
businesses, and local government services, And people.  (Thanks for the snub) 
 
 
Video recording of Ordinary Council Meetings should be compulsory.   
 
Other Amendments. 
WA State Minister for Local Government needs to be able to overrule local governmental 
authorities.   
 
 
2.  Reducing red tape, increasing consistency and simplicity. 
Red tape area been overhyped by local governments and WA State Government. 
 
Concerned of paths being obstructed by signs. Annoying.   
 
ongoing innovations by local governments, and initiatives by the Small Business 
Development Corporation.   
You know some small businesses are merely a migration (vehicle), and not needed. 
Everyone wants to run a cafe, etc. Then they want to influence/bend local government 
authority decisions to it, such as bus routes.  Especially outside of inner-city areas.   
 
Crossovers. 
What if local roads increase in importance for Public Transport Authority of WA?  They need 
to reassess.  Local roads mean ‘non-MRWA’ controlled roads.   
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3. Greater transparency and accountability 
During the COVID-19 pandemic, councils across the State demonstrated how online 
engagement can bolster public participation in local government decision-making. 
Online engagement?  Dubious on all of this, plus don’t believe public participation increased 
during Covid-19 pandemic.  In fact it did the opposite.  Thoroughly disagree with that 
statement of yours.   
 
4. Stronger local democracy and community engagement. 
Community Engagement Charter.  Has failed before, therefore don’t assume one will fix the 
problems.  Often it is a smokescreen to fool the State Government.   
 
One way to sideline the public, and ignore their efforts, is by Chief Executive Officer’s to say 
that Council was consulted, they are the elected representatives, their input has been 
included, etc.  This is excuse can/has been used by Executive Directors as well in response to 
queries on important Council Agenda Items (before Item discussed). 
 
Recommend therefore for CEO’s and Staff to stop using “Council” as an excuse to claim 
consultation was met.  Completely ignoring public and bypassing the public. 
 
Indigenous Australian inclusion.  Not merely recognize, but give them a seat at the 
decision-making table. 
Possibly your recognition (at the very least –if it counts for anything) will be the first step in 
getting them a guaranteed seat in the (near)future. 
 
What is the point of audio or video Council Meetings when persons who attend those 
meetings do not get to properly deliver their Deputations? 
Case in point. 
February 2022 Special Council Meeting called.  Unnecessary as only two pubic attend, and 
Agenda items are whizzed through. 
Anyway, one of the items was finalization of the draft reviewed Strategic Community Plan.   
Was the only person who gave a written submission in the awkward December 2021/ 
January 2022 consultation period. 
There were no changes to the Draft Plan approved for advertising by City of Canning Council 
in December 2021.  The Special Council Item was content brief.  It did not anywhere state 
that glaring fact mentioned. 
Only submitter effort was not included as an attachment, and barely few things answered in 
a brief officer response table. 
13 pages takes effort, and questions & queries within deserved answering.   
Note: I was saying of the need to change the draft plan and improve it. 
 
Hurry to pull together a Deputation.  Asked for extension of time when starting the verbal 
deputation.  Interrupted unnecessarily during the deputation.  Unable, prevented from 
saying the full deputation.  Denied from. 
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Mayor says/asks for possibly myself to provide a share a copy of the Deputation with 
Council Members (after of course). 
Therefore why does audio recordings of Council Meetings matter when the informed public 
(who try, put effort in, sacrifice for public comment) do not get to say out loud their 
information, their ideas, their recommendations?  The public cannot hear it, the public 
cannot see it.  Remember: If the public submitter effort was attached to the Agenda Papers, 
they could see it. If the Deputation Speech was attached to the Official Meeting Minutes, 
they could see it.  I can definitely say the Deputation Speech would have been far less 
spoken time if I didn’t have to verbal state parts of my submitter effort. 
Why hasn’t the WA State Government solved that problem yet? 
One submitter, one Deputation, thwarted by a February 2022 Special Council Meeting. 
 
1. Answer public submissions to important public consultation items.  
2. Include full submissions (unless stated) in Agenda Paper Attachments and/or Table of 
Submitters.  
3. Answer the public questions stated at the Agenda Briefing Meeting and Ordinary Council 
Meeting (and Special Council Meeting).  Note: Usually they end up being questions that 
were unanswered in the submitter effort. If only they were answered the first time around, 
then you would not have needed to front up to ask questions.    
4. Do not reply on generalized, simple, substandard, or multi-choice surveys OVER real 
public submitter effort.  Still surprised by how simplistic survey responses override my 
details of information and effort. Take on the good advice.    
5. Adequate consultation time, and appropriate time, and methods.   
 
 
Other problems in local government sector that need reform, fix: 
 
Never fully explained annual budget decision-making to the public.  
Some other local governments try partly to do community budget preparations to at least 
share/include/educate the public of the process.  Clearly too progressive for anything along 
those lines for other metro local governments.   
 
Ward based, divisive, deal making.   
As seen and as some council members have said in recent years –when organsiational funds 
are saved, one or two Council Members already (did they have the inside word from the 
organization days earlier?) have something to pull out of their file to be spent on.  Rushed 
decision-making.  Last minute changes that many times the Council or many times the 
organization is unprepared for.  Impulsive, rushed, un-strategic. On-the-run decision-making 
with an evolving budget.  Timetables eerily line up with WA State Government or Australian 
Federal Government hypotheticals. 
 
Why not speak to public before throwing in spending pitches. 
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Plus on Council votes at Official Meetings: Often are decisions made to tie in with future 
mayor tilts, or future deputy mayor tilts, or Member or Parliament tilts.   
 
Reduction in sitting fees, payments, allowances for Council Members. 
Why? Previous WA State Government increased the remunerations in late 2014 to cover for 
the reduction in metropolitan local governments, reduction in CEO’s, Mayors, and Council 
Members.  Yet in February 2015 this was put on hold, and no reduction in numbers 
occurred. Yet the new pay levels continued.   
Therefore some of those financial increases should be wound back. 
It is an insult to the public, and unfair. 
Add to that the lobby groups out there asking for superannuation, and increases in sitting 
fees, allowances.  Time to hold off the large allowances, sitting fees, until a sensible reform 
of local governmental boundaries occur. A sensible redraw.     
 
Candidates for Local Government Elections must state: 
Political Membership of major State/Federal political parties.   
Political Involvement –if they were a prior candidate for any State/Federal Election. If they 
were a campaign manager of any recent State/Federal party political candidate/ or current 
sitting Member of Parliament. 
If they were a political powerbroker. 
 
Told you that years ago, not a new idea. 
 
 
Thankyou for the opportunity to provide input, please take on the advice and continue 
forward with improved reforms.   
 
Regards 
Steve Walker. 



 

 

 

 

 

Local Government Reform – 
Summary of Proposed Reforms 
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Local Government Reform – Consultation on Proposed Reforms  

Local government benefits all Western Australians. It is critical that local government works with: 
 a culture of openness to innovation and change 
 continuous focus on the effective delivery of services 
 respectful and constructive policy debate and democratic decision-making 
 an environment of transparency and accountability to ensure effective public engagement on 

important community decisions. 

Since first coming to office in 2017, the McGowan Government has already progressed reforms to improve 
specific aspects of local government performance. This includes new laws that work to improve 
transparency, cut red tape, and support jobs growth and economic development - ensuring that local 
government works for the benefit of local communities.   

Based on the significant volume of research and consultation undertaken over the past five years, the 
Minister for Local Government has now announced the most significant package of major reforms to local 
government in Western Australia since the Local Government Act 1995 was passed more than 25 years 
ago. The package is based on six major themes:  

1. Earlier intervention, effective regulation and stronger penalties 
2. Reducing red tape, increasing consistency and simplicity 
3. Greater transparency and accountability 
4. Stronger local democracy and community engagement 
5. Clear roles and responsibilities 
6. Improved financial management and reporting. 

A large focus on the new reform is oversight and intervention where there are significant problems arising 
within a local government. The introduction of new intermediate powers for intervention will increase the 
number of tools available to more quickly address problems and dysfunction within local governments. 
The proposed system for early intervention has been developed based on similar legislation in place in 
other jurisdictions, including Victoria and Queensland. 

This will deliver significant benefits for small business, residents and ratepayers, industry, elected 
members and professionals working in the sector.  

Local Government Reforms 

These reforms are based on extensive consultation undertaken over the last five years, and have been 
developed considering:  

 The Local Government Review Panel Final Report (mid 2020) 
 The City of Perth Inquiry Report (mid 2020) 

 Department of Local Government, Sport and Cultural Industries (DLGSC) consultation on Act 
Reform (2017-2020) 

 The Victorian Local Government Act 2020 and other State Acts 
 The Parliament’s Select Committee Report into Local Government (late 2020) 
 Western Australian Local Government Association (WALGA) Submissions 
 Direct engagement with local governments 
 Correspondence and complaints 
 Miscellaneous past reports. 
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Consultation 

Comments on these proposed reforms are invited. Comments can be made against each proposed reform 
in this document. For details on how to make a submission, please visit www.dlgsc.wa.gov.au/lgactreform.  












































































